BURGH BY SANDS PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk & RFO: Mrs I Elsdon, Beech House, Grinsdale, Carlisle, CA5 6DS
Tel 01228 522540  clerk@burghbysandsparishcouncil.co.uk
Minutes of Meeting of Burgh by Sands Parish Council Planning Committee held on Zoom on Monday 7th December 2020 at 7.00 pm
	Present:  Cllr V Sealby, (Chair), P Ditch, V Ferriby, J Ghey, M Hairsine, D Metcalfe, CCllr T Allison and Mrs I Elsdon (Clerk), Cllr Kelton and District Cllr A McKerrell were unable to access access the meeting. 
Welcome – Cllr Sealby welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies – Apologies received from Cllr J Norman, A Taylor and District Cllr John Collier.
Authorisation for chairman to sign the Minutes of the meetings 

The minutes of meetings held on 19.10.20 and 26.10.20 were approved as a true record.  Cllr Ditch to sign.  The minutes of 09.11.20 to be distributed and approved at the next parish council meeting. 
Chairman’s Announcements – Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Declaration of interests – No Declarations of interest announced.
Adjournment for Public Participation & Reports from CCCllr T Allison and District Cllrs J Collier and A McKerrell – No parishioners present.  CCCllr Allison to give his report under Highways problems updates after planning on the agenda.
Reports from the Parish Clerk & RFO Financial Report & Risk Assessment, Cheques to be signed 
Clerk to contact planning officer for an update on application 20/0388 Land to the rear of The Hollies in Thurstonfield as CCCllr Allison has received a complaint from a resident regarding this appn.
Clerk sent financial reports to Cllr Ditch for approval.  The bus shelter insurance money has now been received.  Mortons have confirmed that the shelter will be installed as one of their first jobs in Jan 2021.  
The following cheques have been made since the last meeting:

BBSSRA


Grant for Weed Fabric
£  65.98

Royal British Legion

Wreath



£  20.00

Mr I Rumney


Grass Cutting


£410.00

The following requests for payment were presented and approved:

Mrs I Elsdon


Salary



£481.00
Mrs I Elsdon


Expenses


£  85.99

Thomas Graham

Locks



£  31.80

David Holliday Kitchens
PlayArea Repairs

£852.00

Rocket Sites Ltd

Domain & Cloud Hosting
£114.00

City of Carlisle

Playground inspections
£120.00

	Planning Applications, Decisions, Enforcement & Correspondence up to 07.12.20
Notifications Of Decision
· Proposal: Resurfacing Of Existing Gravel Driveway With Tarmac Location: Wood Cottage, St Lawrence Lane, Burgh, CA5 6BT Appn Ref: 20/0443 - Permission Granted

· Proposal: Demolition & Rebuilding Of Two Storey Extension To Provide Kitchen, Utility And Shower Room Location: West Green, Burgh by Sands, CA5 6AQ Appn Ref: 20/0664 - Permission Granted
Planning Applications
· Proposal: Erection Of Single Storey Side Extension To Provide Garage Location: Highfield, North End, Burgh by Sands, CA5 6BD Appn Ref: 20/0776 – The Parish Council made no comments.
· Proposal: Removal Of Leylandii Trees Location: The Stackyard, North End, Burgh by Sands, CA5 6BD Appn Ref: 20/0094/S211 – The Parish Council made no comments.
· Proposal: Crown Raising By 3m & Thinning By 25% Of 1no. Beech Tree & Removal Of 1no. Maple Tree Location: Anderlands, St Lawrence Lane, Burgh By Sands Appn Ref: 20/0095/S211.  The Parish Council had no objections providing it does not affect the overall size and shape of the tree.
· Proposal: Variation Of Condition 2 (Approved Documents) Of Previously Approved Application 15/0844 (Erection Of 2no. Detached Dwellings And Detached Garages) To Amend The House Type Of Plot 2 And Repositioning Of The Double Garages Location: Land adj Orchard Farm, Moorhouse, CA5 6EY Appn Ref: 20/0650 – The Parish Council made no comments.
· Proposal: Erection Of New 2 Metre High Boundary Wall Location: Solway House, Longburgh, Burgh by Sands, CA5 6AF Appn Ref: 20/0697 – The Parish Council made no comments.
· Proposal: Widen Existing Pedestrian Gateway To Enable Vehicular Access And Formation Of A Parking Area Location: The Nook, Burgh by Sands, Carlisle, CA5 6AX Appn Ref: 20/0825 – The Parish Council made no comments.
Highways Problems updates

· 30mph repeater signs and speeding throughout the parish. - CCClr Allison received an email from Abigail Dodds stating that Highways have undertaken a preliminary investigation and they think it is likely that the street lights confer a 30mph limit and adhere to the rules in Traffic signs and General Direction.  They cannot use repeater plates where there is a system of street lighting.  She will measure up to confirm the spacing of the street lights and get back to Mr Allison.  
· CCCllr Allison reported that he has received a complaint about the speed of traffic at the west end of Moorhouse and is organising traffic counts (ATCs) for three other parish councils to be done in March, Covid permitting.  The cost is £210.  Mr Allison has arranged for the parish councils to contribute £70 and he is organising two other £70 contributions through the city and county grants systems.  Mr Allison asked if Burgh would like an ATC arranged in Moorhouse?

· Drainage throughout the parish – Cllr Allison has made another site visit with the highways officer on the flooding issue of a property towards the west end of Burgh and it is on the list to be done.  Mr Allison will send a reminder however COVID has impacted on the road works and staffing levels.

· There is a serious flooding issue at Moorhouse which Mr Allison has illustrated with photos provided by a resident in connection with the current planning application 19/0244.  Mr Allison is to forward the photos to the flood officer of the County Council who was a statutory consultee on this application.

· Moorhouse Hedge bordering the B5307 & field 3486 - In connection with the planning appn, Mr Allison has dug the verge back to expose the full width of the footpath and suggests that this should be left exactly as it is until the planning appn is dealt with. The hedge can then be cut back as well as the grass verge.  Mr Allison is to prepare a report to submit to the planning officer regarding this.  
· Flood alleviation work, Thurstonfield – Mr Allison reported that the long standing flooding problem at Thurstonfield is finally being resolved with major work being carried out on the drainage system across that area.  CCCllr Allison was thanked for his support to get this issue resolved.
· Mr Allison is to obtain a copy of the current Carlisle District Local Plan for the Parish Council.  

Speed Device for Burgh by SandsSpeed Device – Clerk has forwarded Stats from Electricity North West to Swarco.  It was agreed, if further information is requested by Swarco, to ask them to provide the stats to save time.  Cllr Metcalfe asked about turning the Speed Device in Burgh around, so it is facing in the opposite direction.  
Allotment Rents – Cllr Sealby proposed that the allotment rents should be increased by £10.00 from February 2021 to cover the costs of grass cutting and hedge trimming making the yearly tenancy fee £40.00 a year from February 2021.  This was approved by all Cllrs.
Village Green Drainage – Cllr Ditch gave an update regarding the grant application from BBSSRA to carry out work to drain the village green.  The officer from Historic England has indicated he does not see a problem and will visit the site when he will then issue an official notification.  Cllr Ditch has asked for a copy of this.  Clerk to contact the BBSSRA Chairman to inform them that we will be able to release the grant for £1000 once this is received and permission is granted from Carlisle City Council Planning.
Boustead Hill Fencing (Marsh Side) – Clerk to chase up with Highways when the fence on the Marsh side of Boustead Hill will be repaired as it is in a bad state of repair.  

Play Areas – Clerk to contact Chris Hardman to find out when the S106 fund will be available for the Amberfield Development as the quote from Kompan will expire at the end of 2020.  Clerk to send inspection report to Penine Playgrounds regarding the insurance claim for the rotten frame.
Repairs to Parish signposts – It was agreed to accept the quote for £682 plus VAT from Signpost Restorations, to repair the fingerposts throughout the parish.  There are two posts with overgrown vegetation.  Clerk to ask the property owners to trim their hedges so the signposts can be restored.  
Refurbishment of Small Green in Thurstonfield – It was agreed to add this to the agenda in March to explore how to enhance the area.  Suggestions were made to replace the existing noticeboard with a wooden one, provide more seating and demarcate the edge of the green.  
Footbridge near Rifle Range- Cllr Sealby to chase up the repair of the footbridge.
Rifle Range Fires – The clerk has been in contact with the Environment Agency and Environment Health who have visited the site.  A stern warning was given to a gentleman who was burning a fire at the time of the visit.  Clerk to contact the officers for an update on what action is being taken regarding this.
Information Flyer for Parishes -Cllrs Ditch and Sealby are working on updating a flyer with important information in the parish.  It was agreed to accept the quote for £50 for printing of the flyer.  

Items for next agenda – Updating of Parish maps to be added to the next agenda.  Cllr Metcalfe to send a copy of the maps to all Cllrs.
Date of next meeting – January 18th 2021 at 7pm on Zoom.  


	


